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· South Bay Metro Green Line Extension Scoping Meetings

· Relocation of Business and Acquisition of Property Rights for the Orange Line Extension Project Completed
· Media Inquires on Traffic Lane Reconfiguration on Sunset Bridge I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project

South Bay Metro Green Line Extension Scoping Meetings

Over the last two weeks, we conducted four public scoping meetings and one inter-agency scoping meeting for the South Bay Metro Green Line Extension Draft Environmental Impact Statement/Environmental Impact Report (EIS/EIR). The environmental document will examine options for extending rail service farther into the South Bay. Approximately 200 people attended the meetings where we received 82 oral and written comments. In terms of the build alternatives, participants supported a light rail extension of the Metro Green Line, highlighting the potential for seamless transit connections between the South Bay and other countywide destinations.  Environmental issues of concern to participants, particularly residents and property owners adjacent to the right-of-way, include noise, vibration, visual impacts, traffic congestion, safety and property value impacts. For the inter-agency scoping meeting, there were 24 representatives from various federal, state, and local agencies in attendance. The scoping period officially closes on May 28, 2010. 

Relocation of Business and Acquisition of Property Rights for the Orange Line Extension Project Completed
During the planning of the Metro Orange Line Extension, it was determined that 52 businesses would need to be relocated from the right-of-way and several property rights would need to be acquired from adjacent landowners in order to make way for the 4-mile extension. Real Estate staff has been working diligently for the past twelve months to ensure the timely acquisition of the required property rights and relocation of businesses along the right-of-way as the project moves forward with construction.  They have successfully amended the leases of three businesses to allow those businesses to continue operating on a portion of MTA property not required for the project.

Since the last business has relocated, the project team is now turning the right-of-way over to Brutoco Engineering and Construction, Inc, contractor for the Metro Orange Line Extension Project. Brutoco will commence their clear and grub activities to remove debris and vegetation. That will be followed by lead and asbestos abatement and conclude with demolition of vacant structures along the right-of-way.

Media Inquires on Traffic Lane Reconfiguration on Sunset Bridge I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project

This morning, Media Relations staff received requests from television channels 7, 11, and 5 and KNX Radio for live on-scene interviews from the Sunset Bridge over the I-405 freeway in West Los Angeles. Starting tomorrow evening, May 7, 2010, workers will reconfigure traffic lanes and signals on the Sunset Bridge. The work is scheduled for completion the morning of Monday, May 10, 2010. At this time the bridge will be narrowed from three lanes in each direction to two lanes in each direction to enable the contractor to prepare the bridge for demolition. Concrete barriers (k-rail) will be placed on the bridge to separate the work zone from traffic. Stories are expected to run tonight and tomorrow morning. 



	

	








